NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS
BOARD MEETING JUNE 4, 2011

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda
Westergaard, Chair, at 8:55 a.m. at Dahl’s on East 33 Street on Saturday, June 4, 2011.
In attendance at this meeting were Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Linda Westergaard,
Valerie Madison, Carole Westbrook, and Marge Ramsey.

The minutes from the last board meeting were reviewed. Motion made by Valerie
Madison, second by Lorraine Eldredge to accept the minutes as written.

Contrary to the minutes that said we would not have a speaker in June, we will have Pat
Minor from the Historical Society to speak. It was decided that we would not have a
speaker in July or August. Valerie will contact Vic Scott to see if he could be our speaker
in September.

Valerie Madison had several issues to bring up. One was the fact that Eastgate might be
the future home of a Dahl’s store. Also, the Girl Scouts is thinking about having a carnival
at the Eastside Library somewhere around the end of July or first part of August. She
asked if NEN&F wanted to set up a table and maybe help financially.

We then discussed helping out at Four Mile Community Center. It was decided that
Norm would talk to them and see when they need help. It was also discussed about
helping out once every quarter instead of monthly but Norm will discuss with them. A
check was written to Norm for $38.05 to cover the cost of the flowers that we gave each
person at Four Mile Community Center when we helped out on May 19th.

Marge brought up regarding a meeting re the future of Logan Community Center. A
meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 7th. The sale of Wallace School is not going
through per Horstman Realty.

Linda talked about National Night Out which is August 2nd. Hy-Vee on East Euclid will
have a hamburger and hot dog dinner that evening free. Everyone is invited.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Ramsey
Secretary/Treasurer



